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87 Brothers assemble in Lardero, Spain

ENVISIONING OUR MARIST LIFE IN THE FUTURE

Br. Benito, together with four members of the General Council and nine Provincials from Spain, Italy, and Portugal came to Lardero  from December 1-7 to be with 87 brothers between the ages of 35 and 50. The theme for the assembly was “Envisioning our Marist Life in the Future.” There was a sharing of personal experiences as well as reasons why it is worthwhile to be a Marist Brother in Europe today. Br. Benito spoke of signs of the times and steps to be taken in refounding the Institute. The Provinces represented at the assembly worked on coming up with concrete ways of responding to the challenging task of restructuring. During the Eucharist at the end of the weeklong gathering, everyone affirmed his personal commitment to this process.

Br. Benito takes part in meetings

district chapters

Br. Benito, together with two General Councilors, will participate in the Chapter of the District of the Congo being held in Nairobi, Kenya from December 18th  to the 22nd. From December 26th to the 30th,  they will take part in the District Chapter and assembly of Rwanda in Save.

Manziana, October 22 - December 21, 2000

SPIRITUALIty course

A Third Age course for Spanish and Portuguese-speaking Brothers has been in session for the last two months. In all, 27 brothers from the Provinces of Argentina, Brazil, Central America, Ecuador, Mexico, Peru, Portugal, Spain, and Venezuela are in attendance, including the session’s administrative team - Bros. Diamantino Duque from Portugal, director;  Amabile Gentile Biazus from Porto Alegre, Brazil, assistant director; and Nello Facci from Australia, Econome. Father Juan Rieu has been serving as Chaplain for the community.

Guest speakers on topics central to the course have included Bro. Benito; Bros. Claudino, Marcelino, Pedro and Luis from the General Council; Bros. Antonio Ramalho, Afonso Levis, Allen Sherry, Jesús Sainz de Vicuña, and Lluís Serra from the Generalate; two priests, Jesús Alday and Esquerda Bifet; and Doctor José Antonio Domingo.

Marcellin’s name is spreading 

SAiNt MARCELlin invoked as patron for parishes and shrines

News has been coming in about dedication ceremonies naming chapels and churches in honor of St. Marcellin: in the Philippines, at Our Lady of Dadiangas in General Santos City, “Kapilya Saint Marcellin”; in Argentina, Brazil and Chile, new parishes; new parishes also in the cities of Morelia and Querétaro in Mexico. …Also in Mexico, the Marist Fathers are setting up a university parish dedicated to our Founder.

During October and November

Projects approved by bIS

The Brothers’ International Solidarity Office (BIS) has approved funding for eight projects underway in the following countries: Burundi, Cuba, Jamaica, Liberia, Madagascar, Nigeria, Paraguay, and South Africa.

Workshop  

Young brothers at the MIC 

The community of young brothers at the Marist International Centre (MIC) in Nairobi has been spending this week participating in a workshop dealing with human sexuality and celibate chastity. Presented by Brother Seán Sammon, the workshop is focusing on many topics related to human sexuality. Subjects included are identity and intimacy; the influence of culture and family on sexuality; differences between men and women when it comes to relationships; principles of human sexuality; sexual orientation; spirituality and human sexuality; the difference between infatuation, a romantic relationship, an erotic relationship, a friendship, etc; celibate chastity; tools needed to live a balanced life of celibate chastity; and stress and sexuality.

The United Nations, 2001 

INTERNAtIONAL year of the volunteer

Next year is billed as the International Year of the Volunteer. The UN hopes that member nations will promote campaigns and programs that will foster humanitarian activities. It proposes that volunteer work become an alternative to military service.

XXXVIII World Day of Prayer for Vocations

Life as a VOCAtion

The XXXVIII World Day of Prayer for Vocations will take place on May 6, 2001, the fourth Sunday of Easter, celebrating the theme of "Life as a Vocation." Recently the Vatican published the message that Pope John Paul has prepared for the occasion. 


The work of a Jubilee Commission

List of 20th Century martyrs

On December 4th at the Vatican, John Paul was presented with a list of 20th Century witnesses to the faith. The work consists of thousands of pages illustrating how men and women gave their lives out of love for Christ.

The Commission looked into 13,400 lives of people suffering martyrdom since January 1, 1900. They came from 106 countries. The work given to John Paul contains biographies of these individuals and the historical setting in which they died giving witness to the Lord. The list includes almost 200 Marist Brothers.

An affiliate of the Institute turns 100!

Crispim Manoel dE Bomfim

On November 19th a Mass of Thanksgiving was celebrated to mark the 100th birthday of Mr. Crispim Manoel, affiliated to the Institute by the Province of Brazil Norte.

A Pioneer in Brazil

Piergiorgio Ricossa, marist Priest

Earlier this month, Fr. Piergiorgio Ricossa, one of the first four Marist Fathers to work in Brazil, died as the result of an accident. He had been in an ICU for 24 days. On December 13th, his remains were placed in a a mausoleum belonging to the Marist Brothers in Curitiba.

Saint Marcellin’s charism today.

new religious professions

Marist Novices from several different countries have made their first profession of vows in recent weeks. Eleven at Lomeri in Fiji - 2 from Fiji, 2 from Samoa, 4 from the District of Papua New Guinea, and 3 from India. Twenty-five in Brazil, of whom 3 are from Angola; 4 from Columbia, etc. When the official Accounts of Profession from all Provinces are received in the Secretary General’s office, we will publish a complete list, including one for the brothers who have made perpetual profession.

Multimedia International Awards

marist Publications honored

For the second year in a row, Marist Publications has been awarded a prize by Multimedia International, which fosters the work of religious congregations and similar groups in Rome whose aim is to use the media in spreading the Gospel message as effectively as possible. Publications from all over the world are eligible for these awards. This year we received an award for FMS MESSAGE, Number 28 – “The New Face of Champagnat. the New Faces of Montagne.”

A wish from the Brothers in the General Administration

merry christmas 2000

Those of us who work in the General Administration would like to wish all our “FMS UPDATE” readers God’s blessings on your Christmas celebrations. May the Lord grant you a new year filled with peace and a vibrant spiritual life, one of commitment to the education of children and young people according to our Marist charism, and of solidarity with people in greatest need in our world.

_______________________
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